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11 April, 2012

The Spring 2012 CHASS Faculty Meeting began at 3:30 pm. Reports of college committees and offices were made available online to allow more time for discussion during the meeting.
Dean Jeff Braden addressed the group, acknowledging that recent events (e.g., the announcement of the chancellor’s innovation initiative focused on commercial products, recent “cluster hire” decisions, the failure of the UNC Board of Governors to act on the Public History PhD proposal) had a cumulative deleterious effect on morale, especially for colleagues in the humanities. The dean shared that he had talked to the provost and other members of the University Council about the cumulative effects of these choices on faculty morale, and shared that these (and other) actions called into question the alignment between statements embracing the value of the humanities and university actions and decisions. The dean promised to continue to bring this message forward to university leadership in hopes that better alignment would be achieved in the future.

The majority of the meeting focused on the college’s response to the university’s strategic plan, and requests for resources that would follow that response. Prior to the meeting, the dean had sent to all faculty the provost’s request for a college response, and the results of a survey that solicited the value faculty placed on priorities identified in the fall 2011 CHASS faculty meeting. The dean noted that the three top priorities identified in the survey were to enhance critical thinking, strengthen core disciplines, and improve graduate education. Using those as a jumping off point for discussion, the dean raised the issue of the wisdom of the college seeking an interdisciplinary doctoral degree program in the humanities. He stated that he wanted input on the issue in part because he would be addressing the Board of Trustees the next week, and wanted to give faculty the opportunity to provide input before he did so.
The majority of the remainder of the meeting focused on the advantages and disadvantages of seeking an interdisciplinary doctoral degree program in the humanities, and what form such a program might take. The critical issues attendees discussed included the following:
· The need for a doctoral degree vs. maintaining the college’s current undergrad/masters focus.
· Breadth vs. specificity of a degree program (i.e., Should a program be broadly defined to allow for a range of specializations, or narrowly defined to clarify the focus of the program?).

· Feasibility and acceptability of a program for internal (e.g., UNC Board of Governors) vs. external (e.g., prospective employers) audiences.
· Expansion of current concentrations (e.g., accommodating colleagues seeking to supervise students in digital humanities under the current PhD program in Communication, Rhetoric, and Digital Media) vs. seeking a new degree "umbrella" (e.g., Public Humanities, or Languages, Literatures, and Cultures).
· The alignment of college priorities (e.g., an undergraduate/masters vs. doctoral emphasis in the humanities) with university priorities (e.g., the enrollment plan goal for 2020 to increase new PhD student enrollment by 40% vs. a 3% increase in new undergraduate enrollment).

The discussion was lively, thoughtful, and vigorous. On some points, there was consensus. Those points included that (a) any new program the college might get must be adequately resourced with respect to faculty, assistantships, and programmatic support; (b) a “self-designed” doctorate (in which students were free to craft their own specialization) was unwise; and (c) any program emphasis should be clearly defined by curriculum, student cohorts, and program-affiliated faculty. 
On other points, opinions remained divided throughout the meeting. Those points included (a) the potential value of an interdisciplinary humanities degree (i.e., some faculty felt such programs were successful, noting that at least one colleague present held such a degree, whereas others felt there would be no job market for graduates holding such a degree); (b) the potential to benefit vs. harm the college (e.g., some faculty argued alignment with the university’s identity as one of two doctoral, research-extensive campuses within the UNC system would bring distinction and resources to the college, whereas others argued that it would shift resources away from undergraduate instruction and might “hollow out” disciplines); and (c) the desired role of faculty members in such a program (e.g., some felt participation in doctoral education was important to them and their disciplines, whereas others felt it was not). It is of interest to note that virtually all of those speaking were members of humanities departments. Colleagues from Foreign Languages and Literatures, English, Communication, and History spoke in favor of the idea of an interdisciplinary doctoral degree program, whereas colleagues from History and Philosophy and Religious Studies spoke against the idea. Faculty from the social sciences were largely silent during this conversation.
Shortly before the meeting ended, the dean asked about other aspects the college might pursue in response to the university’s strategic plan. There was support for the college pursuing a leadership role in the university’s Quality Enhancement Program (QEP) mandated by SACS for reaffirmation/re-accreditation. Given the focus of the QEP (critical and creative thinking), the faculty’s strong interest in the issue, and the college’s prior experience working across disciplines (e.g., via the Campus Writing and Speaking Program), the suggestion that CHASS include this in the college’s response was supported.
The dean ended the meeting by inviting those who wanted to share additional information, opinions, or questions to contact him via email. The meeting adjourned at 5:07 pm.
